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A Celebration of Community:  May 16-18 

Friday, May 2 

4:30 pm - Azalea Trace 

6:00 pm - TBE followed by Covered Dish 

Dinner, Teacher Appreciation Shabbat 
 

Saturday, May 3 

9:30 am - Torah Study 
 

Friday, May 9 

7:00 pm - Shabbat Services 
 

Friday, May 16 

7:00 pm -  Shabbat Services, Volunteer  

Appreciation Shabbat 

Shabbat Worship and Torah Study 

Mark your calendars for the third weekend in May as we join together for a weekend of events 

honoring, celebrating, and shaping the future of our Temple community. 
 

Volunteer Recognition Shabbat: 

The weekend begins Friday night with Volunteer Recognition Shabbat.  During this special service 

we will take time to thank all of you who, through your volunteering, help make Temple Beth El 

such a wonderful place.  Come to be honored and to show your appreciation for the hard work 

of others. 
 

As a special thank you to the congregation, we will be joined by Steve Lewis and his magic guitar.  

Steve will help lead the congregation in an uplifting, music-filled Shabbat experience. Worship  

begins at 7:00 pm and will be followed by a special oneg reception in the Max L. Bear auditorium. 
 

BBQ, Bonfire, and Havdallah 

On Saturday, May 17 at 6:00 pm, Rabbi Joel and Andrea Fleekop invite the congregation to their 

home, 417 Warwick Street, Gulf Breeze, for a BBQ, Bonfire, and Havdallah in celebration of the 

Jewish holiday of Lag B’Omer. Connect with old friends and meet new ones as we schmooze, 

share dinner, and join with Steve Lewis in singing around the fire. Those attending are asked to 

bring a salad, side dish, or dessert to share.  Kosher hot dogs, veggie burgers, beverages, and sup-

plies for s’mores will be provided.  Please RSVP to Kathy in the Temple office, 850-438-3321. 
 

Congregational Meeting  

This exciting weekend concludes on Sunday, May 18 at 2 pm with the congregational meeting.  

Several important topics that will determine the future of the congregation will be discussed 

(more on that in Fred’s article, page 3) and everyone is encouraged to attend.  While much of the 

meeting will focus on the years to come, the congregational meeting is also an opportunity to 

celebrate the accomplishments of the year past, including updates on the school, Temple pro-

gramming and a slide show. 

Saturday, May 17 

9:30 am - Torah Study 
 

Friday, May 23 

7:00 pm - Shabbat Services,                        

Baccalaureate Shabbat 
 

Friday, May 30 

6:00 pm - Shabbat Services 

 

 



 

Thoughts Behind an  

Investment 
 

I begin at Azalea Trace where 

a group of about 15 has gath-

ered in Bettie Kahn’s beautiful 

apartment.  Over the past 

year and a half I have had the 

pleasure of getting to know 

this group, mostly by seeing 

them at the monthly Shabbat 

services held in the retire-

ment community’s chapel, but 

also through the reverent 

stories shared by fellow con-

gregants.  They are pillars of 

the community:  former con-

gregational and sisterhood 

presidents, board members, 

and religious school teachers.  

Most of them were once 

weekly fixtures at Shabbat 

worship. 

 

I, along with a few of the con-

gregation’s current leaders, 

joined them to share prelimi-

nary plans for the Temple 

renovations.  The plans, espe-

cially the elevator and reno-

vated kitchen, are received 

with great enthusiasm.  When 

the time comes for questions 

there are a series of queries 

about timeline.  Timeline 

questions were asked at 

other meetings I attended but 

it is clear that these elders of 

our community are asking 

something different.  They 

aren’t asking how construc-

tion will impact Friday night 

worship or plans for next 

year’s Passover Seder.  They 

are focused on how quickly 

these improvements, espe-

cially those pertaining to ac-

cessibility, can be made.  They 

are asking how quickly they 

can “come home” to their 

beloved Temple and sanctu-

ary. 

 

Helping these members, who 

have meant so much to our 

From the Rabbi 

"Save the Date" 

for the 

upcoming 

Confirmation & 

Shavuot Service 

on Tuesday, 

June 3 at  

6:00 pm 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

community over the years, 

“come home” is one of the 

reasons my family is participat-

ing in the capital campaign. 

 

I continue in the windowless 

conference room of a local 

hotel.  I am there as part of 

the Chamber of Commerce’s 

Leadership Pensacola program.  

During a break, a classmate, 

who works for one of the 

area’s largest employers, 

shares that his company was 

trying to bring someone to 

town to fill an opening.  While 

the candidate was going 

through peer interviews his 

wife was toured around town 

and since they were Jewish she 

asked to go by the Temple.  

She pulled into the parking lot, 

looked around, and decided 

not to get out.  The candidate 

later withdrew from consid-

eration.  My classmate didn’t 

know exactly why the decision 

was made but since he was 

aware of our renovation plans 

he decided to share the story. 

 

Providing an attractive facility 

in which to welcome and en-

gage today’s young families is 

another reason we have com-

mitted to the Capital Cam-

paign. 

 

And I close with a scene from 

my daughter Maya’s bedroom.  

At night, after reading stories, 

she crawls into bed and we 

sing a few songs before she 

falls asleep.  Normally it is a 

mix of childhood classics and 

Disney tunes.  But earlier this 

week she had a special re-

quest, to sing her favorite 

Passover songs.  As she enthu-

siastically joined in to “The 

Frog Song” and “Where is 

Baby Moses?” it was clear that 

for her being Jewish is fun, an 

emotion she and her older 

sister Yael echo each Saturday 

when they excitedly ask if to-

morrow is “Jewish school.” 

 

It is at Temple Beth El that my 

daughters have acquired a 

collection of people they lov-

ingly refer to as “friend,” 

“aunt,” and “silly guy.”  It is 

here that they have learned to 

love Judaism.  God willing, it is 

here that they will grow up, 

become Bat Mitzvah, and be 

confirmed.   

 

And so it is also for them that 

Andrea and I are supporting 

the capital campaign, that our 

daughters and their friends 

should have a place to learn, 

worship, play and celebrate, a 

place that they love, that they 

are proud of, and to which 

they look forward to coming. 

 

Our commitment of $2,500 is 

far less than many families have 

generously pledged.  It is also, I 

recognize, a pledge that is be-

yond the means of some of the 

other families in the congrega-

tion.  It is what we can afford.  

It is an investment we happily 

make in the future of Jewish 

life in Pensacola. 

 

As the time quickly ap-

proaches at which decisions 

will have to be made about the 

scale and scope of the upcom-

ing renovations, I urge all 

those who have not yet done 

so, to consider the reasons 

why your family supports the 

renovation efforts and I ask 

you to match what Andrea and 

I have done – giving what you 

can to support this important 

cause. 

 

Rabbi Joel 
 



Friends, as our Passover 

seder memories fade, we 
are fast approaching our 

annual congregational 
meeting on May 18th. It 

will be a special time for 

the entire congregation. 
We will be receiving the 

latest information on the 
status of the Temple reno-

vation as well as the status 
of how close we are to 

achieving our goal of ob-

taining $1.6 million in com-

mitments. I can only tell 
you that as of today (22 

April) we are at the $1.45+ 
million mark. There is no 

doubt that we will go ahead 

with the renovation. How 
much we are able to do 

will be entirely dependent 
upon reaching our goal. I 

can assure you that we are 
in the good hands of our 

renovation and capital cam-
paign committees who have 

years of service to our 

Temple, business acumen 

and contracting experience. 
We are also in the good 

hands of our new architect 

Quina Grundhoefer and Bill 
Greenhut will guide the 

construction efforts.  Matt 
Dannheisser and Rodney 

Rich will provide you with 
the renovation overview at 

the meeting. I encourage 
you to make every effort 

to commit what support 
you can afford to give now. 

You may also chose to 

make your commitment 

over a 5 year period. What 

we are looking for is a 
commitment to the reno-

vation from every member 
of the congregation who 

can afford to give. 
 

Copies of the Long Range 

Plan will be available to our 
members and Ray Engel, 

who headed the long range 
plan task force, will review 

the plan with you. Matt will 

present the Temple Budget 
for the forthcoming year, 

and Janet Kahn will present 
the recommendations of 

the Board for changes to 
the Temple bylaws. The 

nominations committee 

will present nominations 

for election to the Board 
of Directors. There will be 

reports from the officers of 
the congregation. In all of 

these activities if you come 

home after the meeting 
with questions, feel free to 

contact me, board mem-
bers or committee chairs. 

Please remember that our 
board meetings are at            

5:45 pm on the third 
Thursday of every month 

(except May) and you are 

invited to attend. 

 
A package will be sent to 

each member to provide 

advance copies of the 
agenda, budget, bylaws 

changes and report of the 
nomination committee 

along with a copy of last 
year’s minutes. 

 
I am reminded of the quo-

tation from Deuteronomy 
Rabbah (1:10) that “a com-

munity is too heavy for 

anyone to carry alone.” 

Committees are the essen-

tial element in any congre-
gational governance. Many 

of our committee chairs 
and members have been 

conducting a labor of love 
and diligence for the sake 

of their Temple for many 
years. Now they are advanc-

ing in age and choosing to 
move to various care facili-

ties, leaving the committees 
they once populated devoid 

of members. We rely on 
committee members with 

their energy, commitment, 
good will and expertise to 

create an effective and wel-
coming spiritual and commu-

nal institution. In my judg-

ment they are at once the 
core of maintaining the wel-

coming environment that 
fosters growth; and they 

represent the next tier of 
Temple leadership. When 

we meet on May 18th there 
will be sign-up lists for com-

mittees. I am hopeful you 
will exercise your preroga-

tive and join a committee to 
add your creativity and share 

ideas. I know that the Rabbi 

preaches and I don’t need to, 
but I need your help to sus-

tain this wonderful congrega-
tion that we all love so 

dearly for the years ahead. 
 

See y’all on Sunday, May 
18th at 2:00 pm in the Max 

L. Bear Auditorium.  
 

L’shalom,  
 

Fred Levin 
 

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

Temple Annual 

Meeting 

 

Annual Meeting 

Sunday, May 18 

2:00 p.m. 

Max L. Bear 

Auditorium 

 
Join us on Friday, May 16, for services  

presenting the Magic Guitar of our good friend 

from Tennessee, Steve Lewis!!   

Steve has joined us every year for the past five 

years, and his music and personality add much 

to the spirituality of the evening.  Don’t miss it!! 



Shalom, y’all: 

 

April was a “successful” 

month. Under the more than 

capable (and we all applaud 

you for this) chairmanship of 

Pat Braunstien, our Passover 

Seder was a success, with 

over 90 people joining to-

gether with Rabbi Joel for a 

beautiful evening.  Rabbi Joel, 

we thank you so much for 

making such a large group feel 

like one big family.  The food, 

provided by Signature                

Caterer’s, was great, and the 

service even better.  If you 

missed this one, consider 

joining us next year. 

 

April also brought us Ronald 

McDonald House at our 

luncheon, with its speaker 

telling us story after story of 

the wonderful work they do, 

and how much support and 

love they provide folks in 

their darkest (and oftentimes 

happiest) hours.  We at TBE 

Sisterhood help by providing  

dinner monthly for those stay-

ing there.  If you are interested 

in helping out with that, please 

contact Rose Kuhhirte, or any 

Sisterhood officer. 

 

May brings us our installation 

dinner, which this year is Tues-

day, May 27th (please change 

your calendar to reflect the 

new date), and Marty and I 

have the honor of once again 

serving as President, with Deb-

orah Buchalter as Membership 

Vice President, Pat Braunstien 

and Andrea Fleekop as Pro-

gramming Vice Presidents, 

Linda Armacost as Treasurer, 

Alice Klein as Recording Sec-

retary, and Terry Schwartz as 

Corresponding Secretary.  

Please join us as Rabbi Fleekop 

installs our officers at that 

dinner, and I will be writing 

something funny for your en-

joyment! 

 

Remember, Life is a Cabaret!! 

 

Renee and Marty 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

We want to thank 

everyone at 

Temple Beth El 

for their 

generosity in 

helping us furnish 

our apartment. 

We send a special 

thank you to 

Chuck Lisner and 

Logan Schilling 

who delivered a 

washer and dryer 

donated by  

Pat Langnau.  
Dana & Doris 

May Sponsors 
 

Flowers: 

May 2 - Greta & Nat Rickoff 

May 9 - Terry Schwartz 

May 16 - Janet and Chuck Kahn 

May 23 - Bettie Kahn 

May 30 - Helene and Rick Leonard 

 

Oneg Shabbats: 

May 2 - Pot Luck Dinner 

May 9 -  Cindy & Jaime Montero 

May 16 - Cindy Gross & Renee Eilen 

May 23 -  Baccalaureate Shabbat  

May 30 -  Begins summer pot luck 

dinners every Friday following worship 

Seder Success 
 

Once again, Rabbi Joel led a 

wonderful Seder for our con-

gregation!  It was inspirational 

and fun! Behind the scenes 

there are many helpers to 

thank who helped put every-

thing together for the event. 

First, gratitude goes to the 

lovely souls who prepared and 

peeled dozens of hard-boiled 

eggs: Rich and Lynn Cacace, 

Daphne Wortendyke, Hynda 

Rome, Faye Merritt, Rick and 

Suzie Gordon and Pamn 

Ravenscroft. Second, gratitude 

goes to the charoses makers: 

Marty Lisner, Elyse Bernstein, 

Liz McCulley, and Pamn 

Ravenscroft (yes, again!). 

A big thank you to Rose 

Kuhhirte for baking 100 

chocolate macaroons, even 

though she had other plans 

for the Seder. Thank you to 

Helene Bloodworth, Bert 

Steinberg, Hynda Rome, Elaine 

Storms, Daphne Wortendyke, 

Rich Cacace, Jaime Montero, 

Rose and Bill Kuhhirte, and 

Sid Braunstien who set  up 

and set the tables on Sunday 

afternoon.  On Monday after-

noon the Seder plate mavens 

went into gear; Penny Philips, 

Kathy Smith, Ellen Stubenhaus 

and Pamn Ravenscroft (still, 

again!) led by Renee Eilen. 

Caterer Sheila and her team, 

assisted by Parker & Eva pre-

pared and served a magnifi-

cent meal to us all. We are 

very blessed! 

NEXT YEAR…(AGAIN) IN 

PENSACOLA! 

 

Pat Braunstien,  

Seder Chair 

 

Mail to Claire Ades should be  

addressed to: 

3223 Logan Drive 

Pensacola, Florida  32503 

 
A donation was made to the Mitzvah 

Caring Fund by Brenda and Fred 

Vigodsky in honor of Capt. Fred Levin. 

 

On behalf of Sisterhood and the entire congregation, 

we would like to thank Pat Braunstien and her                

volunteers for an outstanding job on this year's              

Temple Seder.  Pat, you are amazing!! 
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Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: 

In honor of Benjamin Suhrbier's Bar Mitzvah from  

the Suhrbier family 

In memory of Rise Kichler Cole from Cookie Kichler 

In memory of Harold Marcus from Hal Marcus 

 

School for Jewish Living: 

In honor of Benjamin Suhrbier’s Bar Mitzvah from the             

Suhrbier family 

Donations 

Baccalaureate Shabbat  

Friday, May 23, 7:00 pm 
 

Celebrate the accomplishments of our High 

School seniors and join us in offering them a 
blessing for success in future endeavors at            

Temple Beth El’s second annual, Baccalaureate 

Shabbat.  Worship begins at 7 pm and will be  

followed by an oneg reception in honor of  

our graduates: 
 

Abigail Friedland 

Tyler Kass 

Michael Krys 

Graham Marcus 

Jeffrey Ochs 

Alana Schneider 

Pensacola Area Cemetery Team (PACT) 
 

The Pensacola Area Cemetery Team was created in late 2013 by 

the UWF Division of Anthropology and Archeology. Its purpose 

is to assist in identifying and addressing issues associated with 

historic cemeteries within the Pensacola city limits. PACT is 

offering monthly programs on a variety of topics concerning the 

cemeteries. These meetings are open to all interested parties. 
The next meeting is scheduled for May 19, 2014, 6:00-7:00 p.m. 

at the West Florida Public Library. The topic is: Conservation 

for Historic Stone and Fencing: Best Practices and will be facili-

tated by Margo Stringfield and Dr. Della Scott Ireton.  On Satur-

day May 31, 2014 from 9 a.m. to noon, PACT is offering a Hands 

on Cleaning Workshop at St. Michael’s Cemetery.  These events 

will provide excellent opportunities to learn how to properly 

maintain gravestones.  For more  information, please contact 
Janet  Kahn:      

jskahn1@gmail.com or (850) 566-2873. 

As I sit in my 80 degree house wait-

ing for the air conditioner repairman, 

I am reminded that Spring in Pensa-

cola is very short-lived.  I hope I ap-

preciated the lovely days in the low 

70’s with little  humidity that allowed 

open windows!  Now all that is com-

ing in is the heat and pollen and did I 

mention the heat???  But that means 

that blueberry season is right around 

the corner.  I was so disappointed 

last year when I found that my favor-

ite place to pick berries would not 

have a crop.  So I have fingers 

crossed for this season. I am looking 

forward to cobblers, muffins, pies and 

jam.  But the first thing I usually make 

when we get those berries home are 

blueberry pancakes.  We pick early in 

the morning and if we can keep our-

selves from stopping along Highway 

29 for breakfast on the way home, 

we will light up the griddle and enjoy 

Kitchen Kibbitz by Janet Schilling 

 

We welcome new member, Ellen Stubenhaus to our 

congregation. Ellen has been a familiar face at TBE 

since the summer and  has pitched in with many pro-

jects like Break the Fast & the Seder.  Ellen’s phone 

number is 549-7843. 

the freshest berries in the best tasting               

pancake recipe I have found.  The 

addition of ricotta cheese gives them 

a wonderful texture and the addition 

of orange juice gives them extra fla-

vor.  Enjoy! 

 

Blueberry Ricotta Pancakes 

1 1/2 c. all purpose flour 

1 tsp. baking powder 

1/4 tsp. baking soda 

1/4 tsp. salt 

1 1/2 Tbsp. sugar 

4 Tbsp. melted butter 

1/2 c. ricotta cheese 

1 large egg 

1/2 c. orange juice 

1/3 c. milk 

1/2 tsp. vanilla extract 

3/4 cup fresh blueberries 

1 to 2 tsp. finely grated orange zest 

Oil for cooking 

 

In a bowl, combine the flour with the 

baking power, soda, salt, and sugar.  

In another bowl, whisk together the 

butter, ricotta cheese, egg, orange 

juice, milk and vanilla.  Combine the 

wet and dry ingredients just until 

blended. Gently stir in the blueber-

ries and orange zest.   

 

Wipe griddle or pan with oil or alter-

natively use cooking spray.  Spoon a 

small amount of batter into the hot 

skillet and spread gently with the 

back of a spoon.  Cook until golden 

and air bubbles have burst on surface.  

Flip and continue cooking until 

golden.  Serve with syrup.  Serves 4. 
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Educator’s Message:  Pre-Passover Adventures 

In preparation for 
Passover, the School 

for Jewish Living stu-

dents participated in 

some fun and delecta-
ble adventures. On 

Saturday April 19, ten 

students in 4th grade 

and up participated in 
a Passover themed geocache at Shore-

line Park in Gulf Breeze. Led by our ISJL  

fellow Elaine Barenblat, the youth used a 

geocache GPS to locate Passover items 
hidden in the woods. Once all the items 

were found, Elaine reviewed the signifi-

cance of each item to Passover. Follow-

ing the geocache, the group headed over 
to Rabbi Joel’s and Andrea’s home for 

dinner, Havdalah, s’mores, and an out-

door screening of the movie Prince of 

Egypt.  
 

The next morning at Religious School all 

students participated in a Passover seder 

- chocolate style. Back for a second time 

by popular demand, the chocolate seder 
follows all the steps of a Passover seder, 

with the ritual items replaced by choco-

late versions. Instead of maror, we eat 

bitter chocolate; charoset is a mixture 
of chocolate, coconut, nuts; a chocolate 

egg is used; a marshmallow represents 

the shankbone; karpas is strawberries 
dipped in chocolate; and of course we 

spread chocolate on Matzah. This year 

for the afikoman, Elaine led  

the students on a hunt around the 
Temple. Rather than one piece of 

Matzah, the students were charged 

with finding 24 afikoman puzzle pieces 

and assembling them to reveal a spe-
cial message. 
 

Special thanks to Elaine and all the 

parents who helped make these two 

pre-Passover adventures fun for all. 
 

Andrea 

SEVENTH ANNUAL TEMPLE BETH EL 

    POKER TOURNAMENT 

 

WHEN:  SATURDAY -   AUGUST 23, 2014 

WHERE: TEMPLE BETH EL, 800 N. Palafox Street 

TIME:  Doors open 5:15 p.m. 

  Play begins 6:00 p.m. 

FORMAT: NO LIMIT HOLDEM 

Rebuys until  8:00 p.m. 
 

BUY IN:  Pre-Registration  $100.00 (first 100 people) 

At the Door  $110.00 

Rebuys   $100.00 
 

CHIPS: $3,000 - Rebuys $3,000 ($100) 

And a one time $5,000 add on at 8:15 P.M. ($100) 
 

BLINDS: Start at 25/50 and go up every 30 minutes until break, 

then 20 minute intervals 
 

REFRESHMENTS: Free Food and cash bar 
 

PRIZES: Top nine players receive deluxe non-monetary prizes 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION: Terry Gross  

434-3333 or 449-1762 

 

School for Jewish Living 
 
                          End of Year Picnic 

Sunday, June 1st from 11am-1pm 

Shoreline Park South (beach side) 
Shoreline Drive, Gulf Breeze 

 

 

Celebrate summer with friends from Religious School.  
Bring swimsuits, water toys, sand toys,  

and beach chairs. 
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May Birthdays 

1st       Chad Engel 

         Hunter Borelli 

2nd      Jacob Gordon 

         Robin Zimmern 

     Steven Olensky 

6th      Cindy Hixson- Robles 

7th      David Loeb 

         Chad Rich 

8th      Mark Jaffe 

11th      Sid Braunstien 

         Summer Boyle 

13th     Andrew Ochs 

14th     Alicia Schneider 

16th     Wesley Landa 

 Scott Jaffe 

17th     Jana Dannheisser 

 David Bear 

 Cindi Bear Bonner 

20th     Richard Schwartz 

21st     Joshua Zimmern 

         Heather Rutland 

         Maya Fleekop 

 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

23rd     Myron Rosenthal 

 Karen Zukrow 

 Christopher Brown 

 Cindi Montero 

25th  Michael Krys     

27th     Jacob Rosenbloum   

 Steve Kass 

28th     Howard Erskine 

29th     Melissa Hackel 

30th     Eliana Rae McCulley 

31st     Sarah Sacks 

 

May Anniversaries 

3rd      Susan and Alan Sacks 

4th      Faye and Chip Merritt 

5th      Penny and Dan Philips 

9th      Maria and David Goldberg 

14th     Carol and Ray Engel 

15th     Robyn and Tony Borelli 

20th     Audrey and Stephen Bernstein 

 Robin and Jeff Schwartz 

24th     Holly and Steve Jurnovoy 

25th     Carol and Brad Rosenblatt 

26th     Andrea and Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

Federation to Sponsor Speaker at UWF 

Torah on Tap 
 

Tuesday, May 6 

at World of Beer  

200 S. Palafox  

 
Topic:    

"Enabling Dependence or 

Tzedakah:  Is Giving Good?" 

 
 

Join us for cold beer and  

heated discussion 
 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

    University of West Florida 

College of Business 

Executive Mentor Program 

presents 

Dr. A.G. Gollan 

“Terrorism and Cyber Security: 

Implications for Private 

and Public Institutions 

Monday, May 19, 2014 

6:00 - 7:30 pm 

University of West  Fliorida 

Bldg 22, UWF Conference Center 

11000 University Parkway, Pensacola, Florida 
 

 

Dr. Gollan has over twelve years of service in Israel's Security Services as well as twenty years in the pri-

vate sector for corporate industry in both the U.S. and European territory. Gollan has worked in coopera-

tion with international contacts worldwide on a ministerial level, and local law enforcement authorities.  

Gollan served as Director of Security for the Group of 8 (G8) World Summit held in Genova, Italy in 2001 

where he was responsible for successfully coordinating security arrangements for the heads of state of 

Canada, The European Union, Germany, Japan, Russia, Sweden, Spain, the United Kingdom and United 

States. 
 

This event is free and open to the public. 

To RSVP contact the Executive Mentor Program at 850.474.3239 or executivementor@uwf.edu 

In partnership with the Pensacola Jewish Federation 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrB8psQNFxTHnUAEuaJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIycmtndGw5BHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANhZDdkZTUyZWQzZmVjNTFiMDBkMGIzMjAzYmE3OGM0MwRncG9zAzEEaXQDYmluZw--?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fyhs%2Fsearch%3F_adv_pro
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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May 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 2 

4:30 - Services 

Azalea Trace 

6:00 - Shabbat 

Services TBE 

Followed by pot 

luck dinner 

Teacher  

Appreciation 

Shabbat 

3 

9:30 - 11:00 

Torah Study 

 

4 

9:00 - 12:15 

School for  

Jewish Living 

5 6 

5:00 - 6:30 

Torah on Tap 

7 

6:00 - 7:30 

Introduction to 

Judaism 

8 9 

7:00 pm 

Shabbat Services 

10 

PJ Library              

Pajama 

Havdalah 

Details below 

11 

1:00 - 2:00 

Girl Scout 

Daisy Troop 

#918 

12 

7:00 - 8:00 

Choir Rehearsal 

13 14 15 16 

7:00 pm 

Shabbat Services 

Volunteer      

Appreciation 

17 

9:30 - 11:00 

Torah Study 

6:00 pm 

BBQ at Fleekop 

Home 

18 

9:00 - 12:15 

School for  

Jewish Living 

Final Day 

19 20 

6:30 - 7:30 

Ritual  

Committee 

Meeting 

21 

6:00 - 7:30 

Introduction to 

Judaism 

22 23 

7:00 pm 

Shabbat Services 

Baccalaureate 

Shabbat 

24 

25 

 

26 27 

6:00 pm 

Sisterhood           

Installation              

Dinner 

28 29 30 

6:00 pm 

Shabbat Services 

31 

PJ Library & PENSACOLA JEWISH FEDERATION 

INVITE CHILDREN & PARENTS 

TO A 

PAJAMA HAVDALA!!! 

Saturday, may 10, 2014 

7:00-8:30 pm 

The friedland’s 

4750 slaback Pensacola, fl 

Children 8 and younger and adults are encouraged to wear their PJ’s for this fun Havdalah Service 

If there are any questions please call Nichole at 512-8348 
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To be read on May 2: 

April 

26th    Jerome Bear 

 Betty Lean 

27th     Minnie Rapaport 

 Roy Kohn 

 Yetty Streiffer Sear 

 Gloria Monahan 

28th     Bertram Raul Heinberg 

 Ruth Greenfield 

 Joseph Rubel 

29th     Benjamin Gerson 

30th     Frederick A. Greenhut, Jr. 

 Robley Smith 

1st       Frieda Kichler 

 Versal Mayberry 

 Judith Martin 

2nd      Julius Stern 

 Myron Evans 

 
To be read on May 9: 

3rd      Mathilda Levy 

 Sophie Moskowitz 

4th      Josephine Manasse 

 David Siegel 

 Johnny Odess 

 Charlotte Dashevsky 

5th      Max Klein 

 Max Goldberg 

 Sonny Maxwell James 

6th      Emil Klein 

7th      Benno Kiwi 

 Solomon Shertok 

 Manuel Lean 

 Arleing Busch 

8th      Paula Levin 

 Eric Katz 

To be read on May 9, con’t.: 

8th Scott Lavine 

 Frances Zacharias Dreyfus 

 Philip Goldenberg 

9th      Morris Miller 

 

To be read on May 16: 

10th     Emile Hirsch 

 Joseph Schwartz 

 Paula Zimmerman 

 Rita Stern 

 Abraham Jaffe 

11th Anita Rosenau  Hellman 

 Bertha Braunstein 

12th     H. Jerry Lavender, Jr. 

 Rebecca Stein 

 Florence Steinberg 

 Donnie Siegel 

13th  Joyce Korn 

14th     Reeva Kolstein 
15th     Rheata Kahn 

 Esther Minter 

 Fannie Schwartz 

 Elise Bear Pollack 

 Harry Kimber 

 Ray Scott 

 Faye Erskine 

16th     Bonnie Jeris 

 

To be read on May 23: 

17th     Gertrude Cohen 

 Lindsey Lazear 

18th     Sarah Wolff 

 George Cohen 

 Katie Frances Balliet 

 Herbert Siver 

19th     Louise Bloch 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on May 23, con’t.: 

19th Sadie Smith 

 Zelman Lisner 

20st     Eva Greenhut 

 Edith H. Geiger 

 Fedora Krentzman 

 Rose Berman 

21st     Meyer Weisberg 

22nd    Estelle Dannheisser 

 Isaac Gordon 

 

To be read on May 30: 

26th     Norman Glucroft 

27th     Selma Gordon 

 Gertrude Schrier 

28th     Marvin Zam 

 Benjamin Ash 

 Joe Harris 

29th     Allan Lemmon 

 Samuel Silver 
 Earle Jerome Levin 

30th     Rose Bunnen 

 Nessie Tucker 

 Joe Van Wezel 

 Jennings Hertz 

 Florence Finkelstein  

  (28 Iyar) 
 

To be read on June 6: 

31st     David Herschkovitz 

 Fredrick Greenhut 

 Rebecca  Goldenberg 

 Esther Cohn Lurie 

 Irving Glustoff 

 William Rickoff 

  

Yahrzeits                                                                                                



 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 
 

May 2 - Teacher                      

Appreciation Shabbat 
 

May 6 - Torah on Tap 
 

May 16-18 Weekend of Spe-

cial Events, see details page 1 
 

May 18 - Final Day for SJL 
 

May 23 - Baccalaureate  

Shabbat 
 

May 27 - Sisterhood                

Installation of Officers    

Dinner 

 

May Calendar on   

page 8 

 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 
 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Deborah Buchalter 

 Rich Cacace 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 
 Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Lag B’Omer Bonfire and BBQ 

Saturday, May 17 


